From: Penn, Scott

To: Frigo Ryan

Cc: Creek, David; Youngblood, Sandra
Subject: Echo Lake Park

Date: Friday, April 26, 2019 10:07:11 AM

Attachments: FULLY EXECUTED ILA 4-4-17.pdf
ATT E - Drainage Plans from County.pdf

Ryan,

Per our phone conversation this morning here is a synopsis of the Echo Lake Park property
maintenance question, Echo Lake Park property was officially conveyed to the City of Fort Worth by
Tarrant County on April 3, 2017; with several conditions outlined in Section 4 of the agreement
(attached). The City took over operation and maintenance of the park and lake on October 1, 2017.
One of the conditions of the agreement was that the County would be responsible for all
maintenance and drainage issues associated with the drainage in Southeast corner of the site. The
County has been working with the railroad and TCEQ for plan/design approval and subsequent
contractor selection and award; we believe they are close to commencement of this construction
project.

| have attached a copy of the agreement and construction site plan for County drainage
improvement work. Please let me know if you require additional information.

Thank you,

Scott E. Penn, District Superintendent
Park & Recreation Department

4200 S. Freeway, Suite 2200

Fort Worth, Texas 76115






